
TSSC/T2KR Norfolk Area 

Minutes of the 2023 AGM 

Held at 8pm on Thursday 7th November 2024 at Tasburgh Village Hall, Grove Ln, 
Tasburgh NR15 1LR 

 

Chair: Paul Girling 

Committee Present: Colin Cole (CC), Christina Girling, Paul Girling (PG), Andrew and 
Gill Healey, David Driscoll, Steve Calver, Justine Roberts 

In attendance: 32 members 

Minutes of the 2023 AGM. These were approved - Proposed by Steve Calver  and 
seconded by David Driscoll 

Area Organiser’s Report 

Welcome all. Firstly I’d like to thank you all for the support you’ve given the area over 
the past year. Turning out in such numbers for our events and for being such a 
friendly bunch.  

We’ve had another great year for events, starting with our NY run to Old Buckenham 
Airfield where we had 30 Triumphs and 60 members 

In May we had a Spring run to Pensthorpe with thanks to organisers Andy and Gill 

Our DiD Treasure Hunt in April with a lunchtime get together and display at Old 
Buckenham Country Park 

We had two events in August, the first to Mannington Hall, again organised by Andy 
and Jill with a great turn out of 13 Triumphs. The second being the Tea and Cake 
Afternoon in August where we raised just under £300 for Macmillan Cancer Support 

In September we had two runs ending up parking in front of Holkham Hall where we 
were joined by the Leicester and Rutland area. Thanks to Steve for helping to sort out 
Holkham as well as this evening.  

We did two shows as well, the first at Earsham Hall Classic Car Show, in May. Thanks 
to Tim for organising. The second at the North Norfolk Vintage Transport Day in July 
which due to the wet weather meant that we couldn’t park up together. 

Our monthly meetings have remained strongly supported with meets at the Hingham 
Sports Centre and the Worlds End in Mulbarton. For our June meeting we enjoyed a 
BBQ evening at Old Buckenham Airfield where we had just under 20 Triumphs lined 
up, and for the July meeting we had our Fish and Chip run to Cromer. 

There are reports with photos on our section of the TSSC website for this year as 
well as pdf downloads of previous years outings going back to 2020 

During the year we had a few TSSC show visits including the MG and Triumph 
International at Malvern, the Leicester and Rutland Camping Weekend and a number 
Norfolk members going to Shuttleworth 

Future meets 

We have the Christmas Meal at the Gamekeeper, Old Buckenham again on 5th 
December. Please see Christina for booking with £10 deposit and also menu choices. 

We’ll also be doing a New Year Run in place of the January meeting along with 
another Drive it Day and Tea and Cake afternoon.  

I’m hoping that Andy and Gill will be organising a run too and we’ve also had offers of 
a Broads Run. 

 



Financial Statement 

The Financial Report was presented by Colin Cole 

Opening balance        £706.90 

Income                            £347.00 
Expenditure                  £442.50 
Closing balance           £611.40 

We are at the stage where we can look to pay for places for meetings or subsidising 
events. Tonight is an example which has been paid for within the figures which 
means we have broken even this year. 

Increasing attendances at meetings and linking them with social outings has meant 
that the raffle has not been used as much as before so well done for all the support 
you have given the club this year. 

We need your input as to what we can spend our money on so give us ideas. I’ll soon 
let you know if it starts running low !! 

 

Appointment of Committee Members: 

At this point the committee (Colin Cole as treasurer, Paul and Christina Girling AOs, 
Andrew and Gill Healey, Steve Calver, David Driscoll and Justine Roberts) stood for 
re-election and were subsequently re-appointed 

 

Any other business 

Christina has the list for Norfolk calendars. The chances are, if you attended a run 
your Triumph is on it. A snip at £10. 

There was also a mention of our donation to the Woodland Trust to offset the carbon 
on our runs. This was missed last year so will be combined with the current year. 

There was also mention of bringing back the Mile of Triumphs next year. Steve Calver 
has been in talks with Holkham Hall to have the “mile” on their drive. Cost would be 
£6 per car to be donated to EACH. Paul and Christina are looking into suitable 
campsites. The first weekend of September has been pencilled in. 

 

Thanks were given to Paul and Christina for all the hard work they put in, proposed 
by Gill Healey. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.45pm. 


